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www.epiphanystl.org 

Epiphany of  Our Lord 

     Catholic Church 
6596 Smiley Avenue  

St. Louis, Missouri 63139  

Pastor 
The Rev. Michael Rennier 
michaelrennier@gmail.com 
 

Music Director 
Elizabeth Wildman 
 

Plant Manager 
John Ellison 
johnellison11@aol.com 
 

Parish Secretary 
Trish Nerviani 
trishnerviani@aol.com 

Sʯʜʡʡ 

Mʜʮʮ & Sʜʞʭʜʨʠʩʯʮ 

Sunday Masses: 8:00 & 10:30 am 
 

Weekday Masses  

Monday through Friday: 8:00 am 
 

Tuesday Evening Mass: 6:30 pm 
 

Saturday Masses 8:00 am and 4:00 pm 
 

Sacrament of Penance:  

Saturday, 7:30-7:50 am 

Sundays, 10-10:20 am 

Tuesdays, 6-6:20 pm OR by appointment 
 

  Baptisms: Meeting first Thursday of the 

  month.  Preregistration required. 
 

Marriages: Contact the priest at least 9  

months prior to the wedding date. 
 

Funerals: To be arranged by contacting  

the Parish Office. 
 

Change of Address or Telephone  

Number: Please call the Parish Office. 
 
 

Bulletin Deadline: 4:00 pm Monday.  
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LIVING OUR FAITH 

 
Thank you to everyone who has been helping with Christmas decorations in the Church. Many hands make light work. 
 
There is NO 8 AM MASS on Monday morning (Christmas Eve). I look forward to seeing everyone at a Christmas Mass later 
that day (5 or 10 pm) or on Christmas morning (8 and 10:30 am) 
 
Epiphany Celebration! Mark your calendars now for our parish celebration of the Solemnity of the Epiphany. After the 
10:30 am Mass on Sunday, Jan 6, we have a free breakfast to celebrate the parish together. We're also hard at work on a 
surprise dramatic performance from some of the more sensitive, Shakespearean actor-types from the Men's Club. Working 
title for the play, "The (not very) Wise Men." YOU DON'T WANT TO MISS THIS! Festivities to start at approximately  
11:30 am. 
 
Mass Explanations ð How long does Christmas last? 
 
The official start of Christmas, if you're interested, is Christmas Eve at 4 pm (basically, sundown). Often in the Church, 
we anticipate major feast days with a Vigil Mass on the night before. The reason we do this is because when God made 
the earth, the scriptures tell us in Genesis that first it was evening, then morning. The Israelites always counted the new 
day starting from sundown and the Church inherited this habit. So, the explosion of Santas and reindeer in late November 
notwithstanding, we actually know when Christmas starts. But when does it end? 
 
That's a little fuzzier. We do know for sure that Christmas doesn't end on December 26. At the minimum there are the 12 
days of Christmas until Epiphany. After that, the official liturgical season goes back to òordinary time.ó So that might be 
a good time to take down the tree. Not so fast, though. In many traditions it is Christmas until the Baptism of Our Lord 
because that is the official end of his spiritual òchildhoodó and entry into active ministry. In the older tradition of the 
Catholic Church, Christmas extends even further, all the way to February 2 and feast of Candlemas. 
 
I guess the point is, if you want to celebrate Christmas for longer. Go for it! 
 

Fr. Michael 

FROM THE DESK OF FR. MICHAEL 

Stewardship òFor behold, when the voice of 
your greeting came to my ears, the babe in my womb 
leaped for joy.ó (Luke 1:44) 

When you hear the scripture readings and Gospel 
reading each Sunday, do you òleap for joy?ó If not, 
donõt blame the lecturer or priest, rather look inside 
yourself. Do you prepare for Mass each week or do 
you just show up and expect to be entertained? We 
are called to be active participants, not passive by-
standers. 

Merry Christmas!  

 

The angel said to them, 

"Do not be afraid; for 

behold, I proclaim to 

you good news of great 

joy that will be for all 

the people. For today in 

the city of David a sav-

ior has been born for 

you who is Christ and 

Lord. And this will be a 

sign for you: you will 

find an infant wrapped 

in swaddling clothes 

and lying in a manger." 

-  Lk 2:10 - 12  

Dynamic Catholic, Alive! ð Visitation      
We are almost there!  Just two days before we celebrate 
the great birth of our Savior, the King of Kings and the 
Lord of Lords.  In the Gospel, Mary visits her relative to 
share the joy she is experiencing as the mother of God.  It 
is appropriate for us to consider those people in our own 
lives who could use a joyful message right now.  Maybe it 
is a relative who is suffering a serious mental or physical 
illness.  Maybe it is someone mourning the loss of a 
spouse, a child, or a relative.  Maybe it is someone who is 
struggling to find work or who is having financial prob-
lems. Whatever person you determine God is calling you 
to console, embrace this great task.  Christians are people 
who believe in a God-man who came to earth so that we 
might experience the fullness of joy and the fullness of 
life.  We are not called to settle for mediocrity or to allow 
others to settle for it.  Do not hesitate to share the joy 
with those people who need it most during this beautiful 
time of the year.  Like Mary, we have surprising experi-
ences that take us aback (albeit not bearing the Son of 
God), but let us press on with haste to bring others the 
Good News of salvation even in our own struggles. 
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LIVING OUR FAITH 

Pʮʫ-Lʥʢʡ Mʝʰʰʡʮʯ 
 
Annual Memorial Mass: The Annual Pro-Life Memorial Mass is set for Saturday January 26 at 10 a.m the weekend after 
the March For Life in DC.  Archbishop Robert Carlson with be the celebrant.  The mass will commererate all who have 
been aborted since Roe v Wade passed in 1973. Mass will begin with the Rose Procession of volunteers from the Pro-
Life Generation (0-46).  If you wish to volunteer for the procession, contact Mary Varni at maryvarni@archstl.org.  A 
rosary walk to and from Planned Parenthood and Adoration/Benediction will follow Mass. Email prolife@archstl.org to 
learn more.  
 
USCCB Nine Days for Life: Join Catholics across the country January 14-22 for this annual novena praying for an in-
creased respect for human life from conception through natural death. Sponsored by the U.S. Conference of Catholic 
Bishops Pro-Life Committee, the novena is a "digital pilgrimage" of prayer and action culminating on the anniversary of 
Roe v. Wade. To sign up or to learn more go online at usccb.org.  
 
MO Life Caravan Pilgrimage to March for Life: Travel with members of the Missouri pro-life community Thursday-
Saturday, January 17-19 for their annual MO March for Life Caravan Pilgrimage to Washington D.C.! Cost is $205 per 
person. To register or to find out more, contact mrl.eastern@gmail.com or 314-434-4900.  
 
Archdiocesan Young Adult Pro-Life Holy Hour: Join young adults throughout the archdiocese for this annual event on 
Thursday, January 17 to promote a greater respect for life. The event includes dinner, prayer, fellowship, and a dy-
namic pro-life speaker. Save the date and more information will be coming soon!  
 
ECAMRL Candlelight Prayer Vigil: Held on the actual Roe v. Wade anniversary, peacefully pray for the end of abortion 
in the U.S. Organized by East Central Area Right to Life, the outdoor vigil is held on Tuesday, January 22 at the inter-
section of Jefferson and Fifth Streets from 5 to 6 p.m. in Washington, MO. Candles are provided, or bring your own 
candle or flashlight. More details available from ecamrl@gmail.com.  
 
Project Rachel & Project Joseph: The services of Project Rachel and Project Joseph are available to anyone who has 
been wounded by an abortion experience and is seeking healing. Services include: free, confidential, professional 
counseling, monthly spiritual support group meetings, healing retreats, spiritual direction, and the Sacrament of Rec-
onciliation. 
 

Project Rachel  Next Meeting Thursday December 21st 7:00 PM. For more information contact Marisol 314-792-7451 
mpfaff@archstl.org or STLprojectrachel.org. 
 

Project Joseph  Next Meeting Monday January 7th7:00 PM. For more information contact Chuck 314-974-6787 cray-
mir@sbcglobal.net or STLprojectjoseph.org 
 
Hope for the Broken-hearted: Whether you are the mom, dad, grandparent or sibling, abortion can leave a hole in 
the heart of any family member.  Find healing for your heartache at Project Rachel and Project Joseph with free, con-
fidential, professional counseling at 314-792-7565. 

Life Teen Attention All Highschoolers! There will be NO 
Life Teen this Wednesday (Dec. 26). We will look forward 
to seeing you in the new year!  

Stephen Ministry: A New 
Year, A New Opportunity 
Are you looking for a way to deepen 
your faith?  Have you been seeking a 
unique opportunity to serve God and 
others?  Lindenwood Area Senior Min-

istry's Stephen Ministry program may be the perfect fit for 
you!  Stephen Ministry extends the healing work of Christ 
by training care givers to provide prayer and support to 
individuals facing a difficult time.  LASM's Stephen Minis-
ters will work alongside the LASM Director in providing 
emotional and spiritual support to older adults who are 
experiencing difficulties such as grief, hospitalization, 
isolation, relocation, chronic illness, or loneliness.  
 We are seeking additional individuals with gifts for 
caring to join our upcoming Stephen Minister train-
ing. The training will offer a wonderful opportunity to 
grow in faith, develop stronger relational skills, and bring 
Christ's love into the lives of hurting people. Training ses-
sions will be held on Sunday afternoons and a few Satur-
days, beginning January 6th. Contact the LASM Office at 
647-4591 for an application form or email Katie at lasmdi-
rector@gmail.com. òThis is my commandment, that you 
love one another as I have loved you.ó - John 15:12 

St. Augustine Church in Hecker, Illinois (15 miles 
south of Belleville on State Route 159) are 
presenting a Super Bowl Sunday Quilt/Cash 
Bingo on February 3rd, 2019 at the Hecker 
Community Center in Hecker, Illinois. A 
lightning round will take place prior to bingo. 
Bingo will start at 1:30 pm. (PLEASE NOTE: No 
one under 18 allowed in hall during bingo. BL 
#50884) Attendance prizes, a raffle, and pot of 
gold will be apart of the event. A meal that 
includes fried chicken and pork sausage plates 
will be served from 10:30 am - 1:00 pm. Please 
contact the parish at (618) 473-2217 for further 
questions regarding the event. We hope to see 
you there.  

Super Bowl Sunday Quilt/Cash 
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